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Friday 4th September 2020 

 Diary Dates for Next Week 
Lunch Menu - Week 2 

Monday 7th September 

¶ Curriculum Share Meetings via Zoom: 4.00pm 
and 4.30pm 

Thursday 10th September 

¶ Individual Photos  

It is absolutely fantastic to all be back at school together 
for the first time in over five months. School life isnôt 
quite normal quite yet as we have lots of bubbles that 

canôt mix but itôs a step in the right direction and                  
hopefully the bubbles will be able to broaden as the term 

progresses. 
I hope that you had a lovely Summer break and were able 
to spend time as a family and enjoy some relaxation after 

the challenges of home-schooling! 
We were delighted to welcome Miss McCarty, Miss Elias 
and Mrs Baker to our teaching team this week and also to 
welcome back Mrs Sherwood. I am sure they will all be 

great assets to our super school.  
The term ahead still has hurdles to cross and hoops to 

jump through but I am sure, all working together, we will 
navigate the journey with confidence and finesse. 

óOut of School Successô 
Please feel free to email me -  

head@buttsbury-jun.essex.sch.uk  if your child has had any 
out of school successes (whatever they might be) as we 
would love to celebrate their achievements in our weekly 
newsletter. Equally, please feel free to email me if you have 
any concerns/comments or suggestions if this is an easier 
form of communication for you.  We are committed to                        
working closely with parents so value your feedback.                  

Individual Photographs ñ Thursday 10th September 
The photographers will be with us all day and will be based in the 

Main Hall. Unfortunately, we are not able to offer the                       
opportunity for any photos with siblings this year as we are not 
able to mix children across bubbles. I am very sorry about this - 
and we have looked into several different options - but itõs just 

not possible this year. 

Lost Property  
Please can I remind you to make sure that ALL your childrenõs 
clothing is labelled. Please check your children's clothes this 

weekend and spend a moment labelling as required.                                
Unfortunately due to the large amount of un-named items we 
seem to amass, we are unable to store them for more than a 
couple of weeks so any unnamed items  are recycled regularly.  

Thank you, in advance, for your labelling help! 

Uniform Reminder 
Just a reminder that the only items of jewellery children are 
allowed to wear are earrings (small studs only which  must be 
removed for PE) and a simple watch. Please avoid wearing  
expensive watches such as Apple watches as these are not 
appropriate for school. Also, hair bands must be discreet - 
please save large flowers and bows for the weekend. Now that 
we have been back to school for a few days, please can we ask 
that any remaining hair braids are removed this weekend in 
readiness for Monday. Please can any bracelets/wrist bands 

also be left at home Thank you.  

Diary Dates for the Academic Year 
We have attached another copy of the overview of our 

diary for the forthcoming academic year with this  
newsletter. This is also available on our website.  

Curriculum Share Meetings 
Monday 7th September - 4.00pm and 4.30pm 

Ordinarily this is a chance for you to meet your childõs new 
teacher and to find out about daily routines and this termõs  
curriculum. However, this year, itõs not going to be possible to 
deliver the meetings in the usual way as we canõt collectively 

invite parents into the school.  
However,  as we feel the curriculum share meetings are very 
important, we have arranged to run them via Zoom this year. 
Further details of the meetings have already been sent via 

Parentmail. Please try and sign in to the meeting that is allocated 
to your class if possible; if this is a problem due to siblingsõ    
classes having meetings at the same time, please feel free to 
sign into the alternative meeting for your childõs year group. 
Each of the presentations will be delivered by the teachers 

within the year group and there will be a chance to ask questions 
at the end.  

We look forward to ôseeingõ you at the meetings. 

Twitter 
 Donõt forget that we have a Twitter feed to keep you updated 
on all the happenings at Buttsbury. Our Twitter account is 
@ButtsburyJunior if you would like to follow us or just visit 
the website to see the latest news. Hopefully you will find our  

website easy to navigate and enjoyable to visit.  

Marking Policy  
Please find attached, with this 
newsletter, a summary of the 

schoolôs marking policy. It is quite 
complex so we thought a                   

simplified version, in leaflet format, 
might be helpful.  

Baseline Assessments  
We are currently undertaking baseline assessments for all 

children in Reading, Writing, Maths, Grammar, Punctuation 
and Spelling (GPS), and Times Tables (Year 3 and Year 4). 
The assessments are essential in enabling us to gauge where 
children are in their learning journey after such a long time 
away from traditional schooling and also identify particular 

areas of the curriculum which may need re-visiting. The 
assessment results will also enable us to direct the catch up 

funding we have been allocated to the right children.  
Please donôt panic if we feel your child would benefit from 
additional support initially - weôve been away from school 

for a long time - and there may be some gaps to close.  



This week’s attendance figure is:  99.4%! Yippee! 
This year’s  provisional attendance target is 97.8%. 

A special ôWell Doneõ to Classes 3R, 3P, 3MD, 3E, 4C, 4F, 4P, 5T, 5M, 5B, 6R, 6C and 6S who all had 100% attendance 

Leave of Absence 
The Educational (Pupil Registration) (England) Regulations 2006, state: 

 óHeadteachers are no longer permitted to grant leave of absence during term time, unless there are  
exceptional circumstances.ô 

 The following as examples of exceptional circumstances: the funeral of a very close relative or the wedding of the childôs  
parents. As you can imagine, these circumstances do not arise very often which means that almost all requests for leave of  

absence will be unauthorised.  
Please can I urge you not to book a holiday in term time as I am unable to authorise the leave. Please find a copy of the 

schoolôs attendance policy attached with this newsletter. 

Pupil Premium Funding  
Pupil premium was introduced in April 2011 and is allocated to schools to work with pupils who have been registered for free school 

meals at any point in the last six years (known as ôEver 6 FSMõ).  
The pupil premium is paid direct to schools, allocated to them for every pupil who receives free school meals. Schools decide how to 

use the funding, as they are best placed to assess what additional provision their pupils need. 
A detailed breakdown of how we commit this funding is available on our school website. We also provide further support with              
educational visits and school clubs. Hence, for all children entitled to Pupil Premium funding, the school will fund one extra-

curricular club per term and all visits of one day or less. We will contribute 50% of the cost of residential visits.                                            
Your child may be eligible for free school meals if you are in receipt of: 

¶ Income Support 

¶ Income-based Jobseekers Allowance 

¶ Child tax credit (provided you are not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an income of no more than Ã16,190) 

¶ Pension Guarantee Credit 

¶ Pension and Support Allowance, income related 

¶ Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act, 1999 

¶ Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit  

¶ Universal Credit, with an income of Ã7,400 or less 
 

If you think you may be eligible, please visit: https://www.essex.gov.uk/free-school-meals  
If you need any further information or advice, please contact Mrs Risley in the School Office. 

Out of School Success 

* Well done to Scarlet Nugent (6A) who grew her 
hair extra long during lock down and donated 12 
inches  to the Little Princess Trust and to 
George and the Giant Pledge. She also raised 
Ã1700 at the same time! Well done to Scarlet! 

* Congratulations to Austin Fearne (4P) who will be 
featuring as a character in an audio book which 
is currently being written. Austin was selected 
as he showed great interest in Book One of the 
series - https://timebunker.podbean.com/. 

* Well done to Tilly Lashmar (4P) who grew her 
hair during lockdown (and beyond) and then  
donated several inches to The Little Princess 
Trust.  

Class Visits  
Unfortunately, although the Department for Education does now 
permit us to go on day visits once again, most of the venues we 

had planned to visit, e.g. Chelmsford Cathedral and Sandford Mill 
have cancelled our visits as they are not able to accommodate  

visitors at present. Our whole school visit to the pantomime at The 
Towngate Theatre has also been cancelled. Naturally, this is               

disappointing, but, given the current circumstances in which we 
find ourselves, it is understandable. We are currently trying to find 
alternative options, such as visitors coming in to school instead - 

we will update you as soon as we have some success!   

Back to School 
This yearõs return to school after the Summer holidays 
has been absolutely amazing - you cannot believe how 
wonderful it is to see every chair occupied after such a 

long time away from normal schooling.  
The pictures on this page show a few of the things weõve 
been doing - like having lunch and bubble assemblies! 

https://www.essex.gov.uk/free-school-meals

